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  Fridge Notes
SCES

410 E. 8th Street

Scott City, KS 67871

(620) 872-7660

Shawn Roberts, Principal

Marilyn Lippelmann, Secretary 

September 2015
	1
	3:30 TEAM meeting

	7
	No School – Labor Day

	8
	6:00 Preschool Literacy Night

	25
	Arts Council presents Storyteller Sharilyn Wasinger

	29
	7:00 Site Council meeting


Welcome back!
We are so glad to see our building full of students. This is going to be great year for learning and friendships.

To the parents, 
Thanks to you for the reason we are here…your valuable children!  Let us know if you have any concerns or celebrations to share with us.

Community Events

Scott City Bike Rodeo

Sat., Aug. 29, 10:00 a.m. to noon

Scott Community High School Parking Lot

Bike Inspections • Bike Safety • Bicycle Skills

DQ and Wendy’s treats to all participants

and four grand prize winners of $50 in Scott City Chamber Bucks.
New Staff

We are fortunate to have several new staff members. Please help us welcome the following additions to our building:
Shelby Kite-Kindergarten Teacher

Teresa Goebel-1st Grade Teacher

Lauren Robinson-4th Grade Teacher

Amee Smith-HPEC paraprofessional

Flor Horn - custodian
Breakfast

If you are planning to send your child to breakfast, please have them here between 7:25 and 7:40. 

Parents Online

If you would like to register for online access to your child’s grades, attendance and other information contact Marilyn in the office to register for an account.

EZ Messaging  

The district’s EZ Messaging system will deliver notifications to you as needed. You can choose the options of phone, text or e-mail. If you are happy with the selection you have currently selected, the system will continue to use that method. If you would like to change your preference or start receiving the EZ messaging notifications, please contact the office.   

SCES T-Shirts

T-shirt orders are due on September 4. Students that did not receive a T-shirt at enrollment will have one ordered. Do not submit an additional order form for them.  

New District Policies
Seasonal and Birthday Parties

Due to sanitation and food safety concerns student and staff are prohibited from bringing non-prepackaged food items into the school to share with students.  The exception would be items prepared in a licensed facility or whole fresh fruits and vegetables, which should be prepared using proper sanitation procedures.

Outside Food Restrictions for Students and Staff at Meal Time:

Restaurant brand name food items, unless provided by Nutrition Services in combination with a balanced meal, will not be allowed in the elementary, middle school or high school cafeterias at meal times.  This includes but is not limited to fast foods, commercial pizza, and restaurant to-go meals.  Carbonated beverages (pop) and energy drinks (Monster, Red Bull, Rock Star, Etc.) are also prohibited in the cafeteria during meal times.  

Sack lunches from home are permitted as long as they do not contain restaurant brand name food items in original packing as described above or carbonated beverages and or energy drinks.  Due to sanitation and safety concerns students will not be allowed to share any food prepared at home.
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The following SCORE Handbook changes will be implemented starting the 2015-2016 school year. Please call the office with any questions. 

1. The SCORE after school program ends at 5:20. Students not picked up by 5:20 will receive an additional charge for the day. (Parents will be billed $1 for every minute after 5:20 a child is still here).

2. Students who have a bill that is beyond 45 days past due will not be able to attend the program until the invoice is paid in full. Also, students who have an outstanding bill at the end of the school year will not be able to attend the SCORE program for the following school year. (This includes after school art, sewing or clinics put on by the after school program).
3. All SCORE students will be required to have a deposit starting the 2015-2016 school year. Outstanding bills will be paid from the deposit and students may return to the SCORE program when the deposit is replenished. The deposit amount for each student is based on a lunch status sliding scale: 

Full pay lunch students $80

Reduced lunch students $40 

Free lunch students $20 

Deposits will be returned when a student transfers to the 5th grade, moves or no longer attends the SCORE after school program. 

Traffic

The safety of our students is a top priority. During drop off and pick up times we ask that you follow the traffic procedures. Two lanes of traffic can drop off and pick up students at the same time. Please wait to release your child until you have reached the crosswalk. All parents and students need to use the crosswalk at all times. Both lanes of traffic must stop at the stop sign. Students will be crossing, so please proceed with caution and watch for signals from the teacher directing traffic. We appreciate everyone working together to keep all of our students safe. 

Safety to and from School

1. Walk on sidewalks or other areas provided. 

2. Look both ways before crossing the street.

3. Cross the streets only at designated areas.

4. Obey the instructions of the crossing guard.

Bicycle Safety

1. Always ride with traffic.

2. Walk bikes through intersections.

3. Walk bikes on school grounds.

4. Never ride two on a bike.

5. Bikes must be kept in the bike stand. It is recommended that they are locked.

6. Only 2-4th grade students may ride their bike to school.

7. Always wear a helmet.

PAT on the Back

In order to recognize students for their positive behavior, SCES will be implementing a rewards system. Each month students will have the opportunity to earn a “PAT” for their shirt. By the end of the school year, students can earn up to 9 construction handprints on their shirt.

Guidelines

1. Each teacher will determine the system of how students earn a “PAT” for the month. 

2. “PATs” cannot be taken away once earned.

3. Students may not have any office discipline referrals for the month.

4. “PATs” will be earned by behavior, not academics.

5. 2nd-4th grade Students must earn 7 “PATs” to go to the swimming party in May. Pre-K-1st grade students will earn end of the year activities.

Teachers will create a written system of their classroom behavior plan. They will send their plan home to parents. 
Collection Items

Items collected/saved at SCES are:

Sunny Delight labels, old ink cartridges,  

Box Tops for Education and Labels for Education (Campbell’s soup) please put them in the container in front of the office. Will will also collect pop tabs and students can drop those in the classroom containers. 
TEAM

The first TEAM meeting will be scheduled for Tuesday, September 1. The meeting will be held at 3:30 in the SCES library. All parents are welcome. 
COME SING WITH US
All third and fourth grade students are invited to join the S.C.E.S. Kid’s Choir.

When: Thursdays after school until 4:30 beginning 

Thursday, September 3

Where: In the S.C.E.S. music room
Cost:  There is no charge for those only attending choir and not attending other S.C.O.R.E. programming after choir.  Funding is provided by a grant from the Scott County Arts Council.

The S.C.E.S. Kid’s Choir is for children who love to sing and perform.  We will learn more about music and sing some great songs.  There are no auditions.  

The Kid’s Choir will perform at our Veterans Day, Christmas and spring programs and Park Lane.  We are hoping to also perform around the community for events.

Kid’s Choir students will first go to the cafeteria for a snack, and then to the music room for singing and music activities until 4:30.  When we are finished students participating in the S.C.O.R.E. program will return to those activities.  Students NOT participating in the S.C.O.R.E. program will exit at the front entrance and be dismissed.

Students not attending S.C.O.R.E. should be picked up promptly at 4:30.  If the student is to walk, Mrs. Green must be notified by a note or email.  If there is no one to pick up or a notification to walk has not been given, the student may be sent to S.C.O.R.E. and billed.

All students whether attending S.C.O.R.E. programming following choir or not will need to fill out the S.C.O.R.E. paperwork.  This helps our school be able to continue to offer after school programming such as art and children’s choir.

Please return the attached contract to Mrs. Green.

Parent Right to Know

It is a requirement that the district let parents know their rights due to the No Child Left Behind (NCLB) law for all Title I schools.  This notification lets you, as parents know that you may request information regarding the professional qualifications of the student’s classroom teachers, including at a minimum the following:

· Whether the teacher has met State Qualifications and licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject areas in which the teacher provides instruction;

· Whether the teachers are teaching under emergency or other provisional status through which State qualification or licensing have been waived;

· The baccalaureate degree major of the teachers and any other graduate certification or degree held 
by the teachers,    and the field of discipline of the certification or degree; and

· Whether the child is provided services by paraprofessionals and, if so, their qualifications.
